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THE PROTEM COMMITTEE

BACKGROUND

In the public service before and even some years after 

Merdeka, there was a requirement under the Terms and 

Conditions of appointment for civil engineers as below:

“You will be required to pass the Professional Interview of 

the Associate Membership examination of the Institution of 

Civil Engineers within three years of your appointment as an 

the stipulated period will render liable to loss of seniority up 

to a maximum of two years which would also affect your 

chances of promotion to a superscale grade”.

The above was also applicable to engineers of other 

engineering disciplines. It was not easy then to be admitted 

as an Associate Member of the Engineering Institutions of 

United Kingdom.

for Britain to grant independence to Malaya by 31 August 

1957, there was a parallel move by Malayan engineers 

in public service and private sector to form a national 

body for engineers in the country, in conjunction with the 

anticipated independence of Malaya. They strongly felt that 

we should have our own national engineering institution 

and regulations for Malayan engineers. Thus, a handful of 

interested engineers got together to form the nucleus for the 

founding of The Institution of Engineers, Malaya.

THE PROTEM COMMITTEE

The 1st Meeting of the Ad-Hoc Committee (the Protem 

Committee) was held on 3 April 1958 at Mansion House 

Lau Foo Sun). The members present were En. Yusof bin 

Hj. Ibrahim, Mr. Michael Ting Kuok Negie and Mr. Lau Foo 

Sun. The main issues discussed and decided upon were on 

for the Society and the subscription rates per month 

(ranging from $1.00 to $3.00 per month) for the various 

grades of memberships. It was also decided that the Ad-

Hoc Committee (the Protem Committee) be expanded to 

At the following three meetings, the Committee had 

namely:

a) Constitution (4 members)

b) Secretarial (3 members)

c) Finance and General Purpose (4 members).

The drafting of the Constitution was carried out by:

The drafting of the By-Laws was carried out by:

It was at the 4th Meeting held on 6 June 1958 that the 

heading of the minutes had been changed from “Engineers 

Society” to “Institution of Engineers”. This was indeed a 

minutes.

The 5th Meeting was held on 4 July 1958 at 5.00 p.m. at No. 

23, Perak Road, Kuala Lumpur (the residence of Mr. Lau 

Foo Sun). The members present were:

The main discussion at the Meeting was on the By-Laws. 

the meeting was adjourned at 9.00 p.m. The drafts of 

5th Meeting of the Protem Committee. Eventually, the draft 

the Inaugural Meeting to be held on 1 August 1958. The 

Inaugural Meeting was held as scheduled on 1 August 1958 

at the residence of Mr. Lau Foo Sun. 
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